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26/10/2016 Mr P Mashru Petition objecting to the
proposed closure of
Belgrave Library and re-
locating it to the Belgrave
Neighbourhood Centre and
the plans to alter the
provision of meals for the
lunch club members.    

(p) 2865
Supported
by an e-
petition of
2,553
which can't
be crossed
referenced

Belgrave John Leach The petition was debated at the Council Meeting on 24
November 2016 and noted.  The petitioners' comments will
be taken into acount as part of the consultation process.

PETITION
PROCESS
COMPLETE

11/11/2016 Mr K S Walia Petition requesting the
Council to withdraw the
proposed cuts to the nine
Adventure Playgrounds.

(p) In excess
of 1,500.

The
petitoners
had quoted
a total of
14,000
signatures.

All Caroline
Tote

The petition was debated at the Council Meeting on 24
November 2016 and noted.  The petitioners' comments will
be taken into acount as part of the consultation process.  

PETITION
PROCESS
COMPLETE

05/04/2016 Mr R Skinner Petition requesting the
Council to force Alderman
Richard Hallam schools to
create a dedicated parents'
drop off zone on their land.

(p)
e-petitition

12 Abbey Ian Bailey Following discussions with the ward councillors, School
Crossing Patrol Team Leader, Highways staff, Road
Safety Officer and the Headteacher, it has been concluded
that the existing school layout has no space for large
volumes of parents being able to drop off within the school
grounds. However, the school has been placed in the top
quarter of schools under the School Run Action Plan.  A
number of safety issued will be considered such as road
markings, signage, traffic regulation orders, physical
barriers (railings and bollards), targeted enforcement
activity, education campaigns promoting road safety
outside of schools and encouraging cycling and walking to
school.  Other measures currently being considered
include, flashing lights at the School Crossing point on
Avebury Road, a drop off point lay-by (this would require
Secretary of State approval as it would involve works and
change of use of part of the sports field) and continued
support from the Council to the School to promote road
safety measures and walking to school. 

Pro-forma
returned by
the Scrutiny
Chair who is
content with
the response.

25 November 2016 PETITION
PROCESS
COMPLETE

11/04/2016 Mr J Marshall Petition requesting the
Council to move the youth
provision at Barley Croft
Primary School to Ur Choice
Young People's base at Unit
7 Home Farm Square. 

(p)
Paper and e-
petition

348 Beaumont Leys Caroline
Tote

Discussions have taken place with the Lead Petitioner and
Ward Councillors. Officers met with Ur Choice to discuss
what further equipment and support can be provided to
increase the numbers attending Barley Croft Youth Centre
for the remainder of the current contract. Ur Choice have
confirmed that they are able to continue delivering youth
activities at Barley Croft for the remainder of the contract.
The Council are working with Ur Choice and the Police to
address ongoing community safety concerns.

Pro-forma
returned by
the Scrutiny
Chair who is
content with
the response.

28 November 2016 PETITION
PROCESS
COMPLETE
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14/08/2016 Councillor
Chohan

Petition requesting the
Council to take action to
curb the size and heights of
trees causing problems to
residents of Rendell Road. 

(p) 22 Belgrave John Leach The petitioners' concerns have been considered and the
following responses to each concern is:
• reducing the height of the trees would not prevent leaf fall
and would damage the aesthetic, visual amenity and value
of the trees;
• there is no link between increased household insurance
premiums and the trees;
• there is no evidence that the tree roots are having an
impact upon underground drains and pipes;
• the proposed remedy would not aid this in any case;
• there are many environmental reasons why a resident
may need to reposition an aerial or satellite dish and the
obligation to do this lies with the homeowner.

No work is therefore recommended to the trees on the
boundary of Cossington Street Recreation Ground facing
Rendell Road. 

Pro-forma
returned by
the Scrutiny
Chair who is
content with
the response.

1 December 2016 PETITION
PROCESS
COMPLETE

13/08/2016 Anisa Sheikh Petition asking that College
Gardens Park and Ball Court
be privatised to create a
gated community or closed
and removed to address anti-
social behaviour issues.  

(p) 39 Belgrave John Leach Initial contact has been made with the lead petitioner and
ward councillors.  A residents' meeting , chaired by Keith
Vaz MP, was held on 30th September 2016, with officers
in attendance.  A patch walk, which will include residents,
is currently being organised to consider the issues in
greater detail.  Following this the pro-forma will be
completed and a letter sent to the lead petitioner.

AMBER

16/09/2016 Ms A Carter Petition requesting residents'
parking for St Andrews Road
from Saffron Lane up to
Hallaton Street.

(p) 19 Aylestone Councillor
Clarke to
present to
Council on 6
October 2016 

Andrew L
Smith

Sent to Divisional Director AMBER

03/10/2016 Mr G Finney Petition requesting the
Council to dispose of the
former Western Park Open
Air School for £1 to the local
community so they may
preserve the Grade II listed
building from possible
demolition and further
vandalism and open it for the
use of  the local community
and beyond.  

(p) 467 Western Matt
Wallace

Sent to Divisional Director AMBER

06/10/2016 Cllr Bajaj Petition requesting
Humberstone Park Skate
Park to be re-done and
made safer.

(p) 33 Evington John Leach Sent to Divisional Director AMBER

06/10/2016 Linda Shaw Petition requesting the
Council to address various
traffic issues in Myrtle Road,
including parking, removing
speed humps and trees and
provide more parking for
residents.

(p) 42 Stoneygate Andrew L
Smith

Sent to Divisional Director AMBER
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22/09/2016 Miss E A Cattell Petition from residents
objecting to the plans for
restrictive parking along St
Andrews Road and Hallaton
Street.

(p) 72 Aylestone Andrew L
Smith

Sent to Divisional Director AMBER

07/11/2016 Dinal Patel Petition requesting the
Council to assist in starting a
bus service along
Barkbythorpe Road to help
alleviate the needs of young
school children, elderly
residents and families living
in the local area who
curently have no access to
public transport.

(p) 71 Troon Cllr Singh
presented the
petition at
Council on 24
November
2016.

Andrew L
Smith

Sent to Divisional Director AMBER

17/11/2016 Kishan
Pankhania

Petition requesting the
Council to discuss the
absurdity of pricing for rail
services from Leicester
Station. 

(p) 141 Andrew L
Smith

Sent to Divisional Director AMBER

17/11/2016 Minal Kotecha Petition requesting the
Council to urge Arriva Bus to
consider an additional bus
route to enable Hamilton
residents to access Belgrave
en route to the City Centre

(p) 108 Humberstone
and Hamilton

Cllr Sandhu
presented the
petition at
Council on 24
December
2016.

Andrew L
Smith

Sent to Divisional Director AMBER

22/11/2016 Daniel Cegielka Petition requesting the
Council implement a
residents' only parking
scheme to a distinct area of
unrestricted on-street
parking on Batten Street.

(p) 17 Saffron Andrew L
Smith

Sent to Divisional Director AMBER

23/11/2016 Alison Barnes Petition requesting the
Council to publicly condemn
racist, xenophobic incidents
and hate crimes across the
country and make it clear
what steps the Council will
take to tackle racist,
xenophobic and criminal
behaviour.

(p) 103 All John Leech Sent to Divisional Director AMBER


